

# Edith Cavell Academy Weekly Newsletter

16/09/16

Dear Parents, Carers and families,

# Headteacher notes

"Say Cheese" on Thursday 6th October the school photographer will be in school to capture your children's happy faces. If you have a sibling **not** at this school but would like a group photo of all your children together please come to the School office at 8:30. Any siblings within the school will have their photo taken together in the school day.





# **UNIFORM REMINDER-**

Girls - Grey/black Skirt/pinafore dress or grey/black trousers. White polo shirt and Green sweatshirt (with school logo) Black shoes.

Boys - Grey/black trousers. White polo shirt and a Green sweatshirt (with school logo) Black shoes.

# **NO TRAINERS**

**PE KIT for both boys and girls -** Plain black shorts and a plain white t-shirt and trainers for outdoor PE.

Logo sweatshirts can be purchased at www.tesco.com/ues

Norfolk County Council will be improving the shared use path outside of the school running from Lakenham Way to Duckett Close, parallel with Barrett Road. In order to carry out these improvement works the path will be closed for two weeks from 24th October 2016 to 4th November 2016. Warning, this will cause traffic problems so please park





## **REMINDER**

Children in Year's 4, 5 and 6 may walk home from school day by themselves but only with <u>parent permission</u>. A signed letter has to be given to the office. These can be collected from the school office if this is a need for you.

Children attending afterschool club must be collected by a named adult and will not under any circumstances be allowed to walk home by themselves. Unless older siblings are over 15 years old we unable to release younger children to their care.

As of week beginning September 26th we have allocated Parent contact time to you, roughly every three weeks. Staff hold leadership, staff, Year group and subject team meetings after school during the inbetween two weeks. I will attached the time table for you to see. Your teacher will allocate you a time during your child's House Team coloured week. This date and time is fixed at the onset but you can speak to your teacher to make adjustments if its unsuitable. I will put a reminder on the blackboard outside main entrance for you too. we hope this new initiative brings about better Teacher/Parent liason and of course, If anything crops up in the meantime please approach your class teacher. Invitations will be in bookbags.



Remember, Your child's Class Teacher is your first reference point for anything to do with your child.



Unfortunately this week we have had several children come in to school and repeat swear words they have overheard adults saying on our pathways. Please make sure that when you are on our site you do not swear.

**Playground Games** 



Mr Massey. who taught all the children to skip in January, taught all our children different playground games on Monday. This will make our playtimes even happier and of course our children will devlop skills. Mr Massey said many children need to develop their catching skills and bouncing a ball on the spot, can you practise these skills together please. It will be fun! We will add some photographs from Monday on our website.

Here are the children who were chosen for this weeks Wonderful Wednesday enjoying afternoon tea with Ms Jones.



Well done to our 'Celebration Assembly' winners below keep up the good work and also well done to our staff member of the week.













Kind Regards,

Ms. P. Jones Head of School